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Highway Department: We had a late season snowstorm in April that crews plowed and treated 
roads. Our crews have been repairing many potholes, and fixing berms. A sinkhole was repaired on Lord 
Rd. and Apron repair was done on South Road. Crews have been Street sweeping, cleaning out catch 
basins, and clearing pipes.  Cut trees, roadside brush cutting, and cleanup.  Second phase of signs will be 
going up shortly.  We have had issues with a few locations with beavers that is being worked on still to 
resolve.  

 
Building and Grounds: A late season storm required plowing, salting, sanding for town 
buildings and cemeteries lots and walkways. Completed several burials.  Assisted several patrons 
with cemetery plot purchases, and assisted others with locating graves and helping understand 
the cemetery rules. Crew members took care of flag duties. Flags for Memorial Day were placed 
on the graves through veterans services and the boy scouts.  Clean up and trash removal is being 
done at Gilman Waite.  Flat markers and foundations for upright stones continue to be installed.  
The front lawn at the Police station needed to be replaced.  Crews worked on the new section in 
Pinegrove Cemetery spreading fresh loam in preparation for seeding. 
 


